June 17th, 1941 Mr. John W. Bunn Stanford University Stanford, California Dear John: It was very nice of you to write me as you did June 5th giving me the names of Bert Pike and Clyde Voorhees as well as Joe Lantagne. We have engaged Henry Shenk of Junction City who obtained his M.D. in Wisconsin University last year. We had palanned that Shenk would take the place of James Raport, who resigned to go to Alabama Folytechnic. Then, Bert DeGroot resigned with a cut in our budget allowance next year of twenty percent and that put us in the position of moving Shenk into DeGroot's place. Now I believe the only course that is open for us to fill the smaller salaried job is to get two part-time men working on advanced degrees on the scholarship basis. I do not believe that we can get a high grade man for the eighteen hundred dollars that's allotted to us for this position. With the demand for Physical Education majors rising, the price for their services will be coming up instead of going down. If we should be fortunate enough to raise the anti, I certainly will communicate with these men. I have had a letter from Clyde Voorhees and I'm forced to tell him we haven't enough money to interest him I fear. Again thanking you and wishing to be remembered to the Bunn family, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation-Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach. FCAiro